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A sale entitled 'Magnificent jew­

ellery' held by Sotheby's in New 

York on 25 and 26 October brought 

US$42,205,555, the second highest 

total for a sale of jewellery in 

America. 

Antique jewellery with great 

provenance was highly sought after, 

particularly the historic and impor­

tant diamond necklace, circa 1900 

( est. US$ l 50/200,000) made of dia­

monds originally mounted in the 

great 'comb a pampilles' of the 

French Crown Jewels, worn by 

Empress Eugenie on the occasion of 

the Prince Imperial's christening, 

which sold for US$244,500 to an 

Asian private collector; and an 

extremely fine and rare emerald and 

diamond necklace and earrings, 

circa 1830 (est. US$200/225,000) 

which fetched US$244,500. 

The highest price of the sale was 

US$3,522,500 paid for a rare deep 

blue diamond ring, 6.70 carats (est. 

US$2/2.5 million) by international 

jewellery dealer Graff Diamonds 

Ltd., who named the stone The 

Magnificent Graff Blue Heart imme­

diately after the sale. The price for 

the blue diamond, US$525,746 per 

carat, represents the second highest 

price paid per carat for a blue dia­

mond at auction. 

M.O'D.

Late in October Doug Garrod, from the GAGTL Education Department, 

travelled from England's capital to that of Scotland, aided by a 'native 

guide' - Rachel Bruce from the Laboratory. 

On Friday 20 October Doug addressed the newly-formed Scottish Branch 

at Newliston House, an eighteenth century building which had been rebuilt 

in the Adam style, with a talk entitled 'A bit of nonsense', which gave an 

insight into the lores and superstitions that are associated with gemstones. 

This was a prelude to a two-day workshop led by Doug with assistance 

from Rachel, and Tom and Marjorie Watson, held at the Royal Overseas 

League in Edinburgh in a room overlooking Edinburgh Castle. Those 

attending the workshop, including students and members of the jewellery 

trade, were able to practise methods of distinguishing gemstone species and 

detection of the latest treatments and synthetics. 

Details of future Scottish Branch meetings are given on p.16. 

(From left) Rachel Bruce, Stewart Dawson, Tom Watson and Kirsty Nelson examine filled 
diamonds at the Edinburgh workshop. 
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For details of GAGTL and SJH 

events, see What's On, p.16. 

Exhibition of eighteenth and nine­

teenth century engraved gems at 

the Staatliche Munzsammlung 

in Munich to 4 February 1996. 

Entitled Geschnittene Steini des 

18 und 19 Jahrhunderts; vergessene 

Kostbarkeiten aus der Staarlichen 

Munzsammlung Munchen. 

Faberge in America: legacy of the 

Tsars 

Focuses on Faberge in American 

collections, among them those 

of Matilda Geddings Gray in the 

New Orleans Museum of Art and 

Malcolm Forbes. It will be at the 

Metropolitan Museum of Art, 

New York, from 13 February to 

28 April 1996. 

The Department of Prehistoric and 
Romano-British Antiquities of the 
British Museum, with its important 
collection of jewellery, is undergoing 
renovation and will be closed from 
the end of 1995 until its reopening in 
the autumn of 1996. 

A new commercial gallery, the 
Terzo Millennio, has opened in 
Milan at Via S. Andrea, 12 (near Via 
Montenapoleone). It is dedicated to 
presenting a continuing series of 
exhibitions on jewellery. 
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